28th May, 2019



NYALI PRIMARY SCHOOL & KINDERGARTEN

Links Road - Nyali P. O. Box 81050.

Tel: 041-471120, Fax: 041-475632

The Mombasa Parents Club

All Parents/Guardians, To: The Nyali School,

P.O. Box 81050, MOMBASA.

Dear Parent/Guardian,

RE: THE MAY 2019 CIRCULAR.

We are now into the fifth week of our second term and we thank God for this far He has brought us. We pray that He continues to shower His blessings on ALL our children, our esteemed parents and staff. How we pray that good health, wisdom, knowledge and understanding be given to you ALL and the entire Mombasa Parents fraternity. Honour and Glory be to our Almighty God.

1. ACADEMIC PROGRESS OF YOUR CHILD: We are seriously committed to offering holistic quality education to our beloved pupils. We would like to humbly request every parent to regularize your meetings/discussions with class / subject teachers of your children as you monitor their academic and social/character progress. Let us inspire our children not only to work hard but also work smart in ALL subjects. Demand excellent results from your child throughout this term as we expose them to various exams set by our own teachers and others from across the country. Let us help our children develop a healthy genuine competitive spirit where you do not settle for mediocrity. Let us inculcate good reading culture in our children such that even when they grow up they will not deviate from it. Support the teachers in stressing on the importance of good hand-writing.

2. The AGM

We would like to extend a big thank you to all the parents who made this a priority. We appreciated your participation in this most important event in the calendar of our club. We also note and commend you for voting into office able parents to help serve in the management of the school.

I am sure these men and women of integrity will work hand in hand with us to take this institution to even greater height.

3. **DISCIPLINE:** As an institution striving to remain a centre of excellence, we recognize the importance of discipline as key in the growth of your children and as a team, we shall do what is humanly possible to instill self-discipline in our children so that they remain role models wherever they go. We do this by teaching them the right virtues, skills, concepts, acceptable graceful language to use and respect for ALL. This will make them stand out and influence society in the right direction. We have achieved a lot on this issue of discipline due to proper follow up criteria from all the stakeholders. The level of moral decay in our society today is worrying and every effort must be made to insulate our young ones against this rot whatever the cost. Be available and share crucial information as you discuss various issues of life. It is our noble responsibility which we must discharge willingly. Be available for your child.

- **4. SCHOOL FEES:** This term I am appealing to all our parents to make the payment of your child's fees a priority to avoid a situation where they have to miss lessons because they have been sent home for school fees. As teachers, this affects and disrupts our focus on helping your child in class and the general teaching in the school. Kindly settle your fees in full if you have not by the end of this month.
- 5. MID-TERM: We have decided after a lot of consultation to have our midterm between 4th to 9th of June such that after school on Tuesday 4th June, they will be expected back on Monday, 10th at the usual school reporting time without fail. We have made this resolve to redeem time and be able to complete the syllabus in good time. Instead of breaking twice due to Idd and different midterm breaks, we have synchronized it into one for proper time management and utilization. We are counting on your cooperation dear parents so that we can achieve our primary objective of providing holistic quality education for life to all and ensure our pupils at all levels Rise and Shine as the school motto states.
- **THE CHARITY WALK T-SHIRTS:** Hon. Members, we bought enough T-shirts for all parents to use during the walk but due to reasons beyond our control, it was not possible to have all of you take part in the Charity Walk. These T-shirts are at the Accounts Office. Kindly see the school Accountant and get yourself one. They are very good T-shirts and can be used anytime, anywhere. I humbly request that you do this immediately. Thank you for your cooperation on this matter.

7. IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER.

1. SPORTS DAY:

13/7/2019

2. MID-TERM:

 $4/6/2019 - 9^{th}$ June

3. CLOSING DATE:

2/8/2019.

4. OPEN DAY:

10/8/2019

I humbly request all parents to remember our candidates in your prayers that God may see them through successfully in their KCPE at the end of the year.

Once again I thank you most sincerely for your continued support, cooperation and for the interest you have in our school programmes and events. May the Almighty God Bless you abundantly in all your endeavours.

Yours Faithfully,

PRINCIPAL